Natural Sciences Chairs Council

March 9, 2016
1:00pm – 3:01pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, M. Chao, P. Dixon, C. Stanton, HK Oh, M. Schultz, R. Smith, B. Stanley, K. Shaw, K. Voigt, P. Williams, S. McGill, D. Chen-Maynard, L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for February 24, 2016 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. McGill announced that they are in negotiations with a candidate 

· Dr. Stanton reported that 4 candidates visited campus.
· Dr. Oh announced that they have forwarded the hiring paperwork for a candidate and are waiting for the contract to go out.
· Dr. Schultz reported that they have a candidate on campus today and one more coming tomorrow.
· Dr. Stanley reported that they are waiting for the offer to be sent out. 
· Dr. Chen-Maynard announced that there is an additional candidate for the EHS position.
b. Announcements from administration

· Budget requests: It is unlikely that there will be a budget request cycle this year, but there may be one-time money available. 
· PAES Recruiting event: The PAES recruiting event will be held on Saturday, April 23rd. More information regarding this event will be forthcoming.
· FERP requests: The deadline to submit requests is Monday, March 14th.

· Applications for assigned time: The deadline to submit applications for reassigned time for exceptional service to students is Friday, March 18th. Please have them to the dean no later than March 16th, 2016. The guidelines may be found at http://senate.csusb.edu/FAM/Policy/(FSD14-09)CEAT.pdf. The awards will be announced on or before April 25, 2016.
3) Discussion Items:
a. ITS update – (Sam Sudhakar and David Nimri) VP Sudhakar handed out 3 documents and gave updates on some ITS projects in progress, the faculty senate report for March 2016 and a draft of the ITS mission statements (see attachments) Mr. Nimri introduced himself and reported that he is working with the college ITCs and chairs to forge a more collaborative effort between ITS and academic colleges. He has been meeting with the college deans and most of our department chairs to come up with computer standards for bulk ordering. VP Sudhakar then answered questions that the chairs asked, and made notes of feedback given by them.
b. Faculty Center of Excellence (Jeff Thompson and Davida Fischman) – Drs. Thompson and Fischman passed out a questionnaire for the open forum regarding the proposed Faculty Center for Excellence. (see attached) They also reported the following:
i. They are creating a task force and also soliciting feedback via an open forum for the faculty in each college.
ii. The open forum for CNS will be on Monday, March 14th from 1:00-3:00pm in the Eucalyptus Room. 

iii. They would like to create a database for faculty activities, publications, research and scholarship. Dr. Fischman indicated that the goal is for the database to be comprehensive, covering all teaching, scholarship and service.
iv. They asked the chairs what additional needs they foresee for faculty members doing research.
A discussion followed.

c. Assessment update (Davida Fischman) – Dr. Fischman reported the following:
i. The university assessment committee met today.

ii. It was mentioned that there is no requirement to upload syllabi to TaskStream.
iii. The questions that have arisen in regard to improving programs are - What will you learn? How will you learn it and what will you do with it?
iv. Annual assessment reports are due in June. They don’t have to be lengthy, but should include mapping with SLOs. Submit the reports to Dr. Fischman as well as uploading into TaskStream. 
v. Currently each department can only see their own reports. Dr. Fischman asked the chairs if they would like to share their assessment reports with the other departments in the college. The chairs agreed that they would like to, so Dr. Fischman will compile them and make them available to all of our departments.
d. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

i. As of today, the college is at 102% of target, the target is 1.9% higher than last spring. 

ii. Summer priority registration begins on May 9th.
iii. Fall schedule build began on Monday and rooms will be available to designated departments for two weeks. During the third week, the rooms will open up to the college and then to the whole campus during the fourth week.
iv. He assumes that the chairs are comfortable with the targets he handed out, because he hasn’t heard otherwise. Be sure to contact him soon if your targets need to be adjusted.
v. Regarding SOAR – There will be fewer SOAR sessions this year. He asked if the departments preferred faculty representation or for the professional advisors to do SOAR. If the faculty will be doing the advising, there will be compensation. Dr. Williams will be sending out an email to the chairs this week with dates and information. A discussion followed.
e. Development update – Mr. Shaw handed out lists of possible invitees to each chair for the Scherba Dinner on April 28th, as well as a draft of the invitation that will go out next week. Mr. Shaw stated that he will send the finalized invitation to the chairs so they can send out electronic invitations to the donors on their lists. If there are any additional names to be added to the lists, please contact Mr. Shaw. The college will send out hard copy invitations.   Any chair who sends invitation should let Mr. Shaw know who they have invited so that duplicate invitations are not sent.

A brief discussion followed regarding the invitations and how they will be sent out. The Peace Garden project is underway. He will be meeting with the Maureen and Owen Murphy to discuss how much money was raised in the t-shirt campaign. He also reported that Bakers is interested in making a donation for the Peace Garden, and that a meeting will be taking place soon.  

f. Concerted activities– A discussion occurred in which the dean asked for the chair’s assistance in identifying any operational needs that would need to be covered should the concerted action take place.
g. Q2S budget – The dean reported that the current thinking is that each college will determine how much funding they will need.  Some ideas/questions:
i. Funding could go to programs rather than aiming the funding at the course-level. 
ii. Should there be more funding allotted for transformation than conversion?

iii. Additional funding would be needed for advising. Should this funding go to faculty advisors and/or professional advisors?
iv. Additional funding for staffing, due to increased workload.

v. Should the funding for faculty members involved in program or course re-design be for reassigned time or summer stipends, or both?
A brief discussion followed, then the dean indicated that she would keep the chairs updated.
4) Other: 
 
